

MAY 1982

PRESIDENT'S CORNER

Just a few items to bring you up to date. The April general meeting had eighteen members present. Mr. Mac McIntire gave us some useful information on Individual Retirement Accounts, and we thank him for coming.

Norma Jean Pope answered questions on the pool. We had hoped to have suggestions prior to the opening, rather than complaints after the season starts.

Maggie Grider has become our new Treasurer as John Durso is leaving in June. We welcome you and

appreciate your time. The gazebo is tenatively to be

rebuilt within a month.

Winder Spraying Service is now spraying the shrubs and trees in the median, free of charge. There are 167 members presently in the Civic League. Last year at this time we had 247 members. Please continue to support us, so we can continue to bring you the Newsletter, maintain the entrance way and the park grounds, plus many more activ-

THE WINNERS OF THE POOL PARTY for dues paid by May First are Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Horvatic of 4408 Hudgins Drive. CONGRAT-ULATIONS!

THE WINNERS OF TWO TICKETS TO THE MOVIES AT PEMBROKE MEADOWS for the month of May are Mr. and Mrs. Joesph Russel of 657 Bishop Drive. CONGRATULATIONS!

A BIG THANK YOU !!

Many thanks to those listed below for the beautiful job of picking up the trash along Pembroke Blvd. These young people are our future, and they already realize that if everyone doesn't do his part now our world will be a garbage dump. Anytime a group(such as Scouts for example)or a person cleans the median, please let us know so we can give them credit in the Newsletter. They deserve a big thanks as they took time from their busy schedule to make our neighborhood look better for us all.

Girl Scout Troop 654

Dusty Coleridge Girl Scout Troop 402 Jennie Peterson Victoria Decaire Paula Hamilton Paige Hamilton Kirston Johnson Cindy Booker

Tonia Harris Robin LaRue

And the leaders of Troop 402 Mrs. Deloris Harris and Mrs Sandy Peterson. Thnak you ladies!

MAY GENERAL MEETING DRUGS IN PEMBROKE MEADOWS

HELP STOP DRUGS IN OUR COMMUNITY !!
The May general meeting will be on Thursday May 20th at 7:30 p.m. at Pembroke Meadows Elementary School. The speaker at this month's general meeting will be a represenative from the City of Virginia Beach. His topic

the May meeting Ti contest winners at

MAY MEETING ON DRUGS CONTINUED

will be Drug Abuse, How To Recognize And Fight It.
The Civic League board has been receiving a growing number of reports of drug related incidents in the area. These include reports of young people openly selling drugs near the park and the intersection near the entrance to Pembroke Meadows. Two weeks ago a young man was found obviously under the influence of some type of drug at 10:00a.m. in the morning lying in the median strip.

While it would be naive to believe that Pembroke Meadows can be free of the ever-increasing drug problem, it is another matter to assume we cannot or should not make the effort to combat drug abuse. This is not another problem in another city or state, or one to be experienced by people we will never see or know. This problem exists in our community and is being experienced by our own children or the children of neighbors. This is not something that only happens to someone else. If you have teenage children or even pre-teens, come to the neeting and learn what you can do to helpl

1982 DIRECTORY

By the time you receive this Newsletter, a major portion of the 1982 Community Directory will have been submitted to the printer. We hope to be able to collate by the first of June, then distribute by June fifteenth. Each home in the Pembroke Mea dows/Shores/Townhouses/Hudgins Shores area will receive a free copy. This has been made possible through the sale of advertising space within the directory. Please show your support of these businesses by utilizing their services. When printing is completed we will need to collate the directory. We already have a few volunteers to help with this, but we will need several more. We would like to be able to collate in only one session. If you are interested, please call Cy Mc Intire Directory Chairperson after 5:00 p.m. at 497-4370. Your help will be greatly appreciated.

POOL NEWS

Special thanks to all of you who helped on April 25th at the pool! There will be another work party on May 16th from noon til 6:00 P.M. and everyone is welcome. May 29th is "Opening Day". Memroial Day week end has always been a "free week end" and all of you are invited to come and join us for a swim. Board members will be on hand to answer questions and of course sign you up if you haven't already joined. There will also be swim team and swim lesson sign ups. These activities are available to non-members at a slightly higher rate. Please call Norma Jean Pope at 499-3069 for more information.

ADDS

NEW PHYSICIAN Jyoti Rao M.D. Diplomate American Board of Family Practice is now open at Suite 202-770 Independence Circle, phone 490-1057 CHILD CARE Openings now and for the summer, fenced yard, meals, snacks, TLC call Anita Polon at 497-2610 FOR SALE Wrought iron patio furniture, tools, plumbing, electrical, clothing, books must go by July 1st. Call or stop by 601 Hudgins Ct. phone 497 -0.690. FOR SALE Honda GL 1000, Showroom condition, low mileage, vetter fairing, helmets and extras, call 497-0612. YARD SALE Saturday May 22nd from nine to five multiple family yard/garage sale Cardiff Road, Pembroke Meadows

Newsletter info, Judy Decaire 499-

3495